
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

It was beautiful sunny day, just about 70 degrees. We welcomed 42 members and guests to our 711 Club meeting.  Our 

speaker Sheriff John McGinness gave us an informative presentation on the State of California and its laws. 

 

We welcomed 2 new members to our club, my wife Margaret and our daughter Jacqueline (retired deputy) and  wished 

happy birthday to Nancy Gust and Vera Vaccaro.  

 

In the absence of our sunshine committee member, Pat O’Neal, I reported to the membership of the passing of Retired 

Sergeant Linda O’Connor.  A moment of silence was held in her honor. 

 

I made mention of the following events coming up: 

March 12th ,there will be an Academy Open House starting around 10 a.m. 

March 26th ,Rancho Cordova P.D. will be having a S.A.L. fundraiser at the Studio Movie Grill, 5140  

Commons Drive, Rocklin Ca. at 1 p.m.  Cost is $20.00 per person, there will be a raffle, and each attendee will receive a 

raffle 1 ticket.  Food is not included; however, you can order food which is delivered to your seat in the theater.  

April 1st , there is a 5-K Walk to support the Sacramento Embarcadero event to Cancel Out Parkinson’s  

Disease. The Walk will honor our 711 Club Member, Sgt. R. G. Smith in his fight against the disease.  The Walk will 

be held at Rusch Park, 7801 Auburn Blvd. Registration is at 9 a.m.  Walk starts at 10 a.m. Hope to see many of you 

there. 

 

If you haven’t  paid for the Range Day gathering, please do so at the April 12th meeting.  Cost is $15.00. 

 

April 12th our next 711 Club meeting will be jointly held with the SPD retirees’ members. If you haven’t  been to a 

meeting lately, come and join us and meet-up with some of your friends whom you 

haven’t seen for quite a while.  The SPD retiree association will be hosting the bar 

for Beer, soft drinks, and water.  

 

Range Day is May 17th. ,It will be on the 3rd Wednesday in May.  More info will 

follow at the April 12th meeting. 

 

Hope you had a good time at our last meeting. I enjoyed the meeting. Till April, 

God’s Blessing.   Richard…… 
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1. Bruce Clark, Craig Tourte 

 

2. Jerry Biggers 

 

3. Doug Borges 

 

6. Cliff Lunetta 

 

8. Barbara Bravos 

 

9. Michael Corcoran, Joe Dean 

 

10. Gary Hauf 

 

11. Al Nabong  

 

15. Stephen Hughes 

 

16. Marlin Weinberger 

 

18. Jack Campbell 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

April Birthdays 

President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

rmadrigal56.comcast.net 

Vice President 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

mapsliam@sbcglobal.net 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

7871 Garden Highway,  

Yuba City, CA 95991  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Tom Guichard 

(916) 485-5852 

guichardtm@aol.com 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

JoAnn Lee 

(916) 396-2534 

sjjjlee@frontiernet.net 

Pat O’Neal 

patoneal@711club.org   

(916) 689-1475 

Don Nelson 

(916) 606-1366 

dons91@netscape.net 

Past President 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 
earlthepearl1948@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2017 

711 Club Officers 

Embarcadero Lions Club of Sacramento presents the 

Robert G. Smith walk to Cancel Out Parkinson’s 
Walk Information:  

   Day/Date: Saturday, April 1, 2017 

   Location: Rusch Park, 7801 Auburn Blvd, Citrus Heights, CA 

   Registration: 9:00am 

   Walk Begins: 10:30am 

   Walk Distance: 5K (or less) 

 

   For more info. See Richard Madrigal or www.rgsmith.org 
   Any donation is accepted, however, for a $25.00 donation,  
   participants will receive a T-Shirt.  
  
   To make donations mail your check made payable to: 

 

    Embarcadero Lions Club, PO Box 8721, Citrus Heights, CA 95621

 

19. Dick Bennett 

 

20. Larry Jarvis, Sam Gault 

 

21. Robert L. Williams 

 

22. Richard DeCuir. Rolfe Appel, Robert Larson 

 

23. Robert Hall, Ben Sato 

 

25. Jim Ezell 

 

26. Ronald Landrus 

 

27. Leana  Garner 

 

28. Paul Games,  Keith Schmalz,  Frank Wallace 

 

29. Robert Cabelera 

 

30. Shelia  Loewen 
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Meeting  Minutes 

Date: March 8, 2017  Location: SPOA Facility 550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

  

Meeting was called to order at 12:00 p.m.by President Rich Madrigal.   

 

Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present. 

 

Lunch was served at 12:05 p.m. 

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present:  

 

 Officers           Board of Directors 

 X President Rich Madrigal       X     Judy Denton 

 X  Vice President: John Woodhouse      X  Tom Guichard 

 X Treasurer: Kathy Shannon       X JoAnn Lee 

 X  Secretary: Nancy Gust       X Larry Jarvis    

 X Sgt. at Arms: Sam Gault        NP  Don Nelson  

 X Past President: Earl Evans            NP  Pat O’Neal 

             

General Members Present:    39                Guests:        2 New members:   2 – Margaret Madrigal & Jackie LeMaster 

 

Guest Speaker:  Sheriff John McGinness 

Sheriff McGinness stated that feelings have become more positive throughout the country except for California since 2014.  

California has passed a few bills that make law enforcement’s job tougher.  

Prop 47 was marketed as promoting safe schools and neighborhoods.  What it did was lower felonies to misdemeanors. 

Prop 57 allows the release on non-violent offenders.  An amendment to this proposition is being proposed that would take certain 

non-violent crimes and add them to the violet crimes list. 

SB 54 – Proposes sanctuary status for the State of California.  Would prohibit any cooperation with the Federal Government  

relating to illegal immigrants. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  On file and available for review 

 

Secretary’s Report: No report in December. 

  

Sunshine Report:  Linda O’Connor - passed away, February 19th. 

 

Old Business:  March 26, 2017 – SAL fundraiser at the Studio Movie Grill, 1:00 p.m.  5140 Commons Drive, Rocklin, CA 95677.  

Movie is “Remember the Titans”.  Tickets $20.00 per ticket.  Food not included. 

April 1, 2017 – 5K Walk to Cancel Out Parkinson’s disease.  Presented by the Sacramento Embarcadero Lions Club, honoring Sgt. 

R. G. Smith.  Contact Rich Madrigal if you are interested in walking or sponsoring.  Donations can be made directly to the Lions 

Club. 

April 12, 2017 – Next meeting will be a joint meeting with the SPOA retirees at SPOA. 

May 17, 2017 – Range Day, 3rd Wednesday of May. 

 

New Business: March 12, 2017 – Academy Open House. The 711 Club Board of Directors had a board meeting on March 1, 2017.  

There was no quorum so another meeting will be scheduled to discuss business. Kathy is accepting pre-payments for Range Day.  

Cost is $15.00 Due by May 11th.  Call or e-mail Kathy if you put your check in the mail around that date. 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 1:22 p.m.  

    

The raffle was held and the free lunches for March were won by:  Kathy Shannon, Rich Madrigal and Frank Davidson.  

 

Next Meeting: April12, 2017 - Will be a combined meeting with SPOA retirees 

 

Minutes Submitted by: Nancy Gust, Secretary 

 



Next Meeting -  April 12, 2017 
Joint Meeting With SPOA & 711 Club 

SPOA  Banquet  Facility 

550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

Thursday,  April 6th  

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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May 17, 2017, Range Day and Lunch  
This is for paid members of the 711 Club  

 
This is a reminder that the annual range day will be held on May 17, 2017, at the Kenneth Royal Range.  
You are not required to qualify for in state CCW authorization.  
  
If you want to qualify for out of state carry (18USC 926c/ HR 218): 
Bring your own weapon, and a holster.  You must shoot from a holster. You bring your own ammo -The  
session is 20 rounds per qualification. Your Retired ID must be current to shoot. If it is expired you will not 
be able to shoot for qualification. Range staff will check for your SSD/Retired ID before they send you to the  
firing line, to ensure you are an eligible shooter. 
 
The range fee has been waived by Sheriff Jones, for SSD. 
As usual, the range qualifications will start about 0800 and continue until about noon.  
The Lunch will be catered by Mike Garcia and the Tai-Mex catering.   
The lunch is $15.00 and will include sodas and cold water.  
 
THE LUNCH MUST BE PAID IN ADVANCE DUE TO NO SHOWS.  
You must have a R.S.V.P. before Thursday, May 11, 2017.  I need to know if you are going to shoot even if 
you are not planning on eating.  
  
RSVP to Kathy Shannon,   keshannon004@gmail.com or 916-952-7395.  
To R.S.V.P. to eat, send a check to 711 Club, PO Box AE, Yuba City, CA 95992.  When I get the check I will 

put you on the list. 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net
mailto:keshannon004@gmail.com

